	


CUMBRIA LEADERSHIP BOARD
Minutes of a special meeting of the Cumbria Leadership Board held on Tuesday 15 June 2010 in Committee Room 4, The Courts, Carlisle at 2pm.
PRESENT

Mr E Martin (Chair) – Cumbria County Council
Mr G Clements 
-
Copeland Borough Council 

Mr RS Cole
-
Cumbria Police Authority

Mr T Heslop
-
Allerdale Borough Council

Mr W Jefferson
-
Lake District National Park Authority

Mr M Mitchelson
-
Carlisle City Council

Mr J Richardson
-
Barrow Borough Council

Mrs M Robinson
-
Eden District Council

Mr M Taylor
-
NHS Cumbria

Also in attendance:-
Mrs J Currie
-
Cumbria County Council

Ms M Fallon
-
Cumbria County Council

Dr D Roberts
-
Cumbria County Council 
25.
apologies for absence
Apologies for absence were received from Ms J Holland, Mr G Nicolson (sub Mrs M Robinson) and Ms E Woodburn (sub Mr G Clements).
26.
REGIONAL LEADERS FORUM
The Chair explained the reason for calling the special meeting today in light of an emergency meeting of the Regional Leaders Forum at 4NW in Wigan.

Cumbria Leadership Forum had 3 representatives at this meeting who made a strong case for the united Cumbria Leaders’ Forum and that Cumbria should not be subjugated to the needs of larger areas.  They also took the opportunity to re-emphasise the need to revitalise the economic opportunities in Cumbria, especially the West Coast, modern high-speed broadband throughout Cumbria as an imperative, skills development, the defence industry within Cumbria, the development of high quality tourism, affordable housing etc. 

Given CLG cuts to regional bodies, including 4NW, the key questions to emerge were:- 
· Do we wish to resuscitate the concept of a 4NW but in a different form (but still a Regional Leaders Forum).  Redundancy notices have been served on 33 members of staff; a revised forum might require, say, 5.  The current subscription from Cumbria authorities is c. £15K based on 09/10 figures, of a total of £210K. A full breakdown was available for information. 

· If a ‘son of 4NW’ is retained how much influence would it have with central government, or other government departments and, indeed, EU departments.

· Cumbria has done exceedingly well out of the NWDA.  The issue of whether a modified re-designed NWDA would continue to serve Cumbria’s best interests was discussed.  
The Chair said there was the fundamental and key question for Cumbria must be how to draw in, increasingly limited public funding in the face of competing demands from other areas within the UK; and how certain can we be that the collective voices would continue to be heard in the  corridors of Whitehall.

The Cumbria Leadership Forum had been asked to provide feedback to St Helens Council, as the accountable body for 4NW, in advance of the next meeting of the RLB, which was due to take place on 2 July. 

The CLF debated this issue in great detail, with differing views expressed around the table. The discussion focused on both the future of 4NW and the future of NWDA.  
After discussion of these views it was AGREED that the Chair would write to the Secretaries of State for Business, Innovation and Skills, and Communities and Local Government to say:-

· That the Chair on behalf of the Cumbria Leadership Board would welcome clarity from the new coalition Government in particular with regards to the future of the Regional Development Agency in the northwest.  

· Whilst the Cumbria Leadership Board realise the new Government does need to make some very difficult choices with regard to public finances in order to reduce the nation’s debt, it believes that any revised arrangements for the promotion of economic prosperity will need to maintain a regional overview within a national perspective and be capable of enabling investment decisions at the sub regional level.  

· A key requirement in developing the optimum conditions to enhance Cumbria’s prosperity must be the ability and willingness to concentrate on key areas of development and ensure we have a unanimous Cumbria-wide focus on the immediate and longer term socio-economic objectives. The local governance arrangements established through the Cumbria Leaders’ Board, will provide the framework within the sub region of Cumbria to facilitate this approach.

· The CLB, on this basis, wish to express support and retention for the continued role of the Northwest Regional Development Agency, at least in the immediate short term, in order to continue to provide a sustained approach to economic growth, and until an acceptable alternative is agreed.  The CLB would wish to be proactively engaged on the possible alternative vehicles for transporting funding directly to Cumbrian local authorities, particularly in view of the government’s espoused ‘localism’ agenda which we also support.

It was also AGREED that a letter would be sent to St Helens Council with regard to future support for the continuation of the 4NW Regional Leaders’ Board. This would set out the Leaders’ collective view that the RLB should continue for the remainder of the year, using existing subscriptions, and that further consideration should be given to its future once there was further clarity of the Government’s intentions with regard to regional governance structures.   

The Chair thanked all partners for their debate and discussion and he AGREED to ensure everyone received a copy of the responses to the Secretaries of State and St Helens Council.
27.
any other business
27.1

Renaming of Cumbria Leadership Forum
It was AGREED that the name of the meeting be changed to Cumbria Leadership Board (Action: JC)

27.2

Meeting venues

It was AGREED that the venue for the meetings of CLB be changed to an alternative in Penrith, suggestions included Invest in Cumbria offices and Cumbria Rural Enterprise Agency (CREA) (Action: JC)

27.3

West Cumbria Shootings
The Chair of the Police Authority gave members an update on the situation in relation to the recent shootings in West Cumbria.  The board asked that their support be given to the Chief Constable in relation to the handling of the situation during the event.  They had the utmost respect for the way this was handled by the constabulary. (Action: RC)
27.4

NHS Locality Working
Mike Taylor asked if the board would be interested in receiving a presentation on the proposals for locality working currently being considered within the NHS.  This was AGREED for the meeting on 1 July 2010.
27.5

CLB Priorities

The Chair asked all Members to come forward at the next meeting with clarity around their single priority for their area/organisation. (Action: All)

28.
date and time of next meeting

The next meeting would be held on Friday 1 July 2010 at Frenchfields Pavillion, Penrith at 10.00 am.

The meeting closed at 3.30 pm
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